G. F. AIRLLC

5264 B International Blvd., Suite 100

North Charleston, South Carolina 29418
Charter (843) 723-0009 / Fax (843) 723-0807
Direct Mobile (843) 270-2422

August 24, 2020

Federal Aviation Administration
800 Independence Ave
Washington, DC 20591

Subject: G.F. AIR, LLC. - Letter of Intent to exercise exemption No. 185108 (COVID-19) concerning crew
currency and testing requirements.

To whom it may concern:

G.F. AIR, LLC. (Part 119 Certificate Number M20A2021) request to exercise Exemption No. 185108
(COVID-18), for the purpose of flight crew currency and testing requirements. G.F. AIR, LLC, currently
does not have an accepted SMS, a safety risk assessment program; therefore, in order to comply fully
with the exemption, G.F. AIR, LLC, will have an independent evaluation of its flight crew by a training
facility or person approved by the Principle Operations Inspector for G.F.AIR, LLC. Currently, G.F. AIR,
LLC utilizes and is approved to use Flight Safety /Textron Aviation (PART 142 training simulator based)
for initial, recurrent training and required PART 135 checks. G.F. AIR, LLC last completed recurrent
training and checks were conducted in May 2020 and are currently scheduled again for Noevember 2020
to meet the next obligation of recurrent training and checks. G.F. AlR, LLC also completes and
documents the 90 day night takeoff and landing requirements (FAR 135.247) to ensure compliance. The
main reason for the exemption request is to meet with line check (FAR 135.299) requirement that
currently has a base month of July 2020.

G.F. AR, LLC continues to strive for safety risk mitigation, while conforming to crew flight currency and
training during this difficult time. Please feel free to contact me should you have any questions or
concerns at the contact information below,

Stay safe and proficient!

Regards,

Joseph P. Judge
Chief Pilot / Director of Operations

G.F. AIR, LLC,
Telephone (843)270-2422

Email: jjudge@gfair.net



